
Memorandum 

To: CTIO Board of Directors
From: Darius Pakbaz, Director, Division of Transportation Development; Marissa 

Gaughan, DTD Multimodal Planning Branch Manager 

Date: January 15, 2025 

Subject: Statewide Transportation Planning and CDOT 
10-Year Plan Overview

Purpose

This memorandum provides the Board of Directors with a broad overview of 
multimodal transportation planning in Colorado, as well as the CDOT 10-Year 
Transportation Plan. 

Action 
No action is required. This agenda topic is for informational and discussion purposes 
only. 

Background 
CDOT conducts long-range multimodal planning activities and outreach to identify 
what Coloradans need from their transportation system over a 20-year planning 
horizon. CDOT adopted the 2045 Statewide Transportation Plan in August 2020 which 
identified safety, mobility, and asset management as the key overarching themes of 
the plan. Other key planning documents that are integrated with the long-range 
transportation plan include the statewide transit plan, the regional transportation 
plans and transit plans, the 10-Year Plan, and the 4-Year Statewide Transportation 
Improvement Program (STIP). 

Next Steps 
CDOT Staff is happy to answer any questions and provide additional information 
regarding this topic to the Board of Directors if requested. The current 
planning process is underway with consultations with regional partners. Staff 
anticipates adoption of the next 10-Year Plan to occur in winter of 2025-26. 

Attachments 

Presentation to the CTIO Board of Directors on the 10-Year Plan 


